Week of November 24, 1996


COLD WEATHER VEGETABLE GARDEN CHORES
Willie Chance

Houston County Extension Agent

Do not let cold weather keep you out of the vegetable garden.  There are many good garden jobs you can do now to improve the fall and winter garden or next year’s garden.  Here are a few.  

- Continue to harvest cool season crops planted earlier.  Keep a eye out for aphids and worms.  

- Start a garden plan of the 1997 garden.  Rotate crops from where they were planted this year.

- Stockpile ashes from your fireplace or wood stove to use on the garden.  Use only wood ash - not coal ash or ash from artificial logs.  Do not let ashes get rained on before use.  Keep ash out of eyes as it may burn.  Do not put ash directly on plants as it may damage them.  Apply to soil and till in 2 to 3 weeks before planting.  One pound of ash acts like one pound of lime.

- Turn garden soil to expose buried pests to winter temperatures.  Fall plowing also allows for quicker break down of waste organic materials and will permit planting earlier next season.

- Prepare asparagus beds to plant when weather and soil conditions permit.  Bed preparation should include heavy applications of compost or animal manure plus 25 lbs of 6-12-12 per 1000 square feet applied broadcast.  Plow deeply and smooth soil surface.  Set asparagus crowns any time in late December or early January when soil is not frozen.  

- You can still plant elephant garlic and onion sets or transplants now.  If they have several weeks of moderate temperatures, they should survive.

- Clean and repair tools.  Drain oil and gas from power equipment before storing.  Put a note or some type of reminder on the equipment to refill with oil before cranking.

- Soil sample now to determine how to lime and fertilize.  Apply lime as soon as possible if recommended.

- Now is a good time to repair cold frames and hotbeds and get them ready to seed hardy vegetable seeds in January and February.

- Order vegetable seed catalogs and prepare orders for 1997.

Cold weather need not stop your gardening activities.  Just bundle up, get out there and enjoy these wintry gardening months; or curl up in your chair with a garden book or magazine and do some armchair gardening.  Your garden will be better for it.  

Do not forget that we are still taking applications for the 1997 Master Gardener Class.  Classes run from January 21 through March 27 and will be held at the USDA Station in Byron.

Call us at 542-2020 in Warner Robins or 987-2028 in Perry for more information or come by the office for an application.
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